
J and P Minutes 

September 14th 2010  
Venue:  Sandra and Mike 

Present: Sandra, Mike, Julie, Liam, Barbara, Cathie, Christine 

Apologies: Bishop Tripp, Beryl, Tom, Teresa, 

Minutes: Julie   

Website: www.sjf-justiceandpeace.org.uk   

New Parish email:  sjf.merton@gmail.com 

 

Informing Ourselves 

Meditation  Cathie read a Peace prayer 

Discussion   

Ethical Activities August – Use ecological 

chemical that won’t 

pollute the water table.   

September – Use a 

pressure cook and save 

energy 

 

 

 

 

 

Prisoner of Conscience 

Christmas cards 

An e-mail was sent to Brenda Gunn and the ethical activities for the next quarter will be published in 

Talkabout. Cathie continues to put up notices in the Church each month. 

October: Investigate energy saving devices for the home. (B&Q Eco Shop)  

November: Invest in energy saving light bulbs.  

December: Send a Christmas Card to a prisoner of conscience.  

Liam read from the Southwark J & P newsletter a list of ‘Lifestyle Choices’ and drew attention to a 

number of forthcoming activities.  He will put the Newsletter on our board.  It can be read at 

http://www.southwarkjandp.co.uk/newsletters_files/Autumn%202010.pdf 

Cathie mentioned Merton Peace Week starting on 19
th
 September, full details at 

http://www.merton.gov.uk/leisure/events/weekofpeace.htm Anyone coming across the leaflet should 

put it on our board. 

Barbara to ask Canon Acton if we can repeat sending cards to POCs  in mid November, 15 & 22 

November were suggested. 

Cathie will buy cards from HCPT as last year 

Liam to prepare a list of prisoners and confirm who has been released. 

Barn Dance event  

 

 

Publicity 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Timetable:          4 pm 

 

 

 

 

                     

                      

The date has been agreed with Mary Farrell and the cost will be between £100 to £150.We will use 

the treasury money to pay for it and the money which we make on the evening will go to CCFON.  

Liam to check with John about balance in the account. 

The event was publicised in Talkabout and in the newsletter.  It should go in again next weekend. 

Mike will add ‘Please bring a dish of finger food’ and  make small (A6) copies of the poster to be 

distributed this weekend :  6 pm: Julie 

                                           8 am  Barbara & Liam 

                                           9.30 Christine & Cathie 

                                         11 am Christine & Cathie 

                                          6.30  Barbara 

Raffle – Christine has the raffle tickets and basket for money collection 

Beryl will supply us with spoons and plates for dessert and we should not need anything for the 

finger food.  

No entrance charge but a basket for donations and a dish of finger food requested. 

 

All those who can will meet at the Hall at 4 pm to set up.   

Mike will bring bunting and jugs    



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                      

                      

                      

                      

 

                      
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sandra to confirm with Canon that keys to hall will be available. 

Christine to bring a flower arrangement, sheets (for tables), a jug and any spare plastic bowls 

Barbara to check with John if he has our cloths and to buy squash 

Julie will bring napkins 

All to bring raffle prizes: to ensure variety Mike will bring whiskey, Cathie wine, Barbara 

chocolates, Julie a plant, Christine a gift item. 

 

After Mass Raffle tickets will be sold as people arrive - £1 a strip 

About 7.15  Start of Barn Dance 

8.15   Supper, Check everyone has raffle tickets and draw raffle (Mary) 

9.15   Christine’s talk, The collection of leaflets and DVDs will be available, with a large basket, as 

people leave 

9.30 – 10.30 Further dancing 

Sandra to confirm suggested timetable with Mary 

Christine will man raffle 

Julie will serve drinks 

Mike will be everywhere! 

   

Charity of the year 

 

 Christian Care nominated and supported by majority of group.  We will start supporting them from 

January 2010. 

 

Any other business 

 

 - The Pope visit will be from the 16
th
 to 19

th
 September 2010.  

- Cathie sent an article about non-violence to Talkabout 

Treasurer Report: To be followed up with John. Liam has approx. £22 

 

Final Prayer: The grace of our Lord Jesus Christ and the love of God and the fellowship of the Holy Spirit be with us all for evermore. Amen 

 

Next Meeting: Tuesday 19
th

 October 2010, Minutes: Barbara,  Meditation: Julie, Venue: 30 Eastway 


